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Season’s greetings to all! I hope that 1996 has been a rewarding
and fulfilling year for you, and I would like to take this opportu-
nity to wish you a Merry Christmas and a happy and prosperous
New Year!

This year has hosted many club events, and these have been
very successful. From a breakfast ride which saw 75 partici-
pants, to a 6 week full pannier tour in Tasmania for a group
which ranged from 6 to 13 tourists, as well as the hugely suc-
cessful 9 day Tall Timber Tour with 106 people, I must con-
gratulate all those who contributed to make 1996 a very
successful year. Not only do I congratulate them on their effort,
but I also thank them very much for their spirit - it’s their effort
that allows the club to prosper, and benefits everybody.

In this vein, I must applaud, commend and thank the On Year
Bike 1996 - Tall Timber Tour Subcommittee: Mari on, Ron,
John, Kleber, Peter, Lance. Warwick. Max and especially their
less leader, Ross. It was a wonderful tour, as I myself experi-
—ed, and was told by all the people who were on it that spoke
to me later. This included a number of overseas and interstate
visitors, who came over for the Velo Australis conference. Any-
one who went on the tour will appreciate the large amount of
work that that committee performs, both many months prior to
the tour and during it. For that, they deserve the club’s thanks.

And another group of people who also deserve the club’s thanks
are the CTA Committee. This group of people work very hard
to maintain the club; from producing this newsletter, to organis-
ing the rides calender and many of the cycling events within it
(some might say too many!). Anyway, I'd like to thank Noel.
Mark, Bridget, Graham, Terry, Liz, Stan, Tony and Neil for all
their efforts this year.

Once again, the tradition of people who strive ot extend the lim-
its of their cycling prowess continues. This year sees the addi-
tion of 1 Superachiever and 4 Cycle Challengers to their
exaulted ranks. Well done to those individuals! They have now
been immortalised within the pages of this presti gous journal.

It was pleasing to read about the government’s $25 million com-
mitment to cycling facilities over the next 4 years. Hopefully,
this will address the many deificiencies in the current cycling

network, as well as encourage new bicycle users. For more de-
tails, see the article inside this newsletter,

When this was written, the AGM was still yet to happen, but by
the time you read this, the new committee will have been suc-
cessfully installed. I know how hard being on committee is (af-
ter 5 years!), and so I hope that the club will get behind the new
committee. Volunteers are always welcome, and your support
will enrich the club and ease the burden of the committee. In a
club of 180 members, if each person does a little task. everyone
reaps the rewards.

As the year ends, I wish everybody a safe and happy Christmas,
and hope the new year brings you joy, success and safe and re-
warding cycling.
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FEES PLEASE

This is a reminder that membership fees are due now! You
have until the end of January to pay your fees. After this date
the discounts no longer apply. At the AGM fees went up to Full
member $35.00 (less $5.00 discount before Janaury 31.
Pensioners and Students $18.00. This is fantastic value when
you realise what you get for your money. Many other clubs
have a joining fee and a charge for each activity. With the CTA
you pay your fee and you can come on as many day rides and
social nights as you can manage in a year. During weekends
away you pay your portion of costs for that event. Remember
to send your cheque today made out to “Cycle Touring
Association”, and post to: Cycle Touring Association P.O. Box
174 Wembley 6014
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EDITORS BIT

Well the last newsletter from me is nearly done! I must say I
have learnt a lot in the time I have been editor. I have achieved
what [ set out to do and more in some ways.

It is planned that this newsletter be the first totally digital copy
produced by the club. Before I go on I should explain how the
newsletter is currently produced. At the moment some articles
are hand written then posted and then typed by me or more
often than not by the tyreless (sic.) Ex Presedent Simon, or
Desama. I'm not the most efficient typest! These are saved in
Word 2 format on my computer. While in this package the
articles are spell checked and minor corrections made. From
this point the articals are pulled into a Desk Top Publishing
(DTP) package, in my case this is Corel Ventura. When the
newsletter comes out of this it is pretty much complete. The
next step I hope to eliminate; that is the manual glueing of the
mast head and the ads. The A4 pages are glued onto an A3
format which is delivered to the printers. They then make a
printing plate and run off copies using the off-set printing
process. This allows coloured ink to be applied to coloured
paper. The newsletters are then folded in half (1o A4) and the
two sheets of paper are colated.

This is then picked up one, two or even three days after being
left with the printer. Once picked up the comittee set to work to
fold the A4 down to DL envelop size. Address lables* are ap-
plied and additional information material is inserts done before
stapling. These are then sent to you by Australia Posts usual
method.

As you can see there are a number of steps there. Some of these
are to be eliminated but still it takes a lot of free evenings# of
the Editor to get through all the steps. Therefore it is important
to get your articals (information) to the editor by the second
Sunday of the odd months i.e. January 12, March 9....

The changes that have been occuring with changes in technoloy
and availabilty is a number of the articals are now sent to the
editor through E_Mail (Electronic Mail) This efectively trasfers
articals on one computer to another. The other change is to use a
non off-set printing method. This is infact a Very high speed
photocopier. By doing this the nesletter is delivered to the copy
buroua not as a hard copy paper newsletter but as pre formated
computer file on disk! As the reproduction is a photocopy it will
be black on coloured paper. As each copy is an original print
from the computer file each copy is an original and therefore of
a higher quality than the three steps in the current process.

Well it all sounded good in the sales pitch!

All the best to one and all for Christmas. Hope to see you when
I’'m on my bike, in the new year if not before.

Happy cycling Nosl

* Address lables now have their own separate process that may
be explaned at a latter date.

# The exiting Editor has very few spare evenings, I doubt that
the new one has many more!

NEW MEMBERS

The club extends a warm welcome to the following people who
have joined recently.

I hope you will take advantage of the many rides we conduct
and enjoy the social interaction within the club.

Gillian Herbert
Barbara Younkes

Melanie Boulton

Alex Yard
Helen Allison

James McLean

DRAINAGE GRATE WARNING

We know of a cyclist who was injured after her front wheel
caught in the gap at the front of a drainage grate. We under-
stand the cyclist is considering legal action against the council
responsible for the road, seeking compensation for the injuries
sustained, time off from work and damages to the bicycle.

Although most local councils are aware of the need to orient
the bars of drainage grates perpendicular to the edge of the
road (except Kalamunda!), many grates are manufactured with
an excessive gap between the edge of the grate and the metal
surround.

Local Councils need to be aware of the problem and should.
1.ensure that any new grates installed are safe for cyclists, and

2.check existing grates and rectify any that have an excessive
gap (anything more than 10 mm).

Manufacturers of grates should also ensure that their products
are safe to avoid future legal action.

CLOTHING

After much discussion at the AGM, it was decided to go ahead =
with the clothing project. There is one style available similar

to the old CTA design, it will be available in two colour ar-
rangements; -yellow and red with black edgings turquoise and
green with grey edgings

To enable us to get the transfers made up and the first order
sent, please send in your money to the CTA mail box; P.O. Box
174 Wembley 6014, by January 5th! Please make cheques pay-
able to the CTA. The prices will be long sleeve Coolmax tops
§75.00 short sleeve Coolmax tops $65.00 lycra knicks $55.00.
Contact Lance on 249 1970 if you have any queries.

BIKEWEEK

Make a note in your diary for the bikeweek events which fall
on the week of March 14 - 23 1997, The first event will be the
bike to work breakfast on the 14 of March (if my memory
serves me right) More details will be available in the next news-

letter. -

Please note the radio show has changed is time slot, see ad be-
low.

Bikewest

Encouraging Cycling, Promofing Safety

/\
O;O
Phone: 430 7550

Keep up with the latest breaking news on all cycle related
matters -wether vour interest is in MTBs, Touring, Time
Trials, Road racing, or gizmos and gear. Listen to the experts
(and occasional CTA dumbos) as they bring you what is
happpening in WA and the world.

Tune in to Radio 6NR on Saturday nights
6.00 - 6.15pm
Put a smile on your dial and tune to 927KHz






















